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RIVERSIDE UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 

MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 
MONDAY, MARCH 10, 2014 

BOARD ROOM 
6735 MAGNOLIA AVENUE, RIVERSIDE, CALIFORNIA 

TELECONFERENCE LOCATION: 
KEAUHOU SURF AND RACQUET CLUB #8104 

78-6800 ALII DRIVE, CONDO 5-201 
KAILUA-KINA, HI  96740 

 
CALL MEETING TO ORDER 
Mrs. Lock-Dawson, Board President, called the Special Board meeting to order at 4:02 
p.m. 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT 
Mrs. Patricia Lock-Dawson, President; Mrs. Kathy Y. Allavie, Clerk; Mrs. Gayle Cloud, 
Member; and Mr. Brent Lee, Member. 
 
Also present were Interim District Superintendent, Mr. Michael H. Fine, members of the 
staff, and other interested citizens. 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
Board Member Mrs. Cloud led the Board and the audience in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
SECTION A – PUBLIC INPUT 
There were no requests received to speak to the Board of Education. 
 
SECTION B – INTERIM SUPERINTENDENT’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Mr. Fine had no announcements to share with the Board members. 
 
SECTION C – STUDY SESSION 
C.1 Local Control and Accountability Plan Background Information 
Mr. Fine provided a brief introduction before the guest panel on Low Income Students 
discussion began which included the following panel members:  Mr. Stephan McPeace, 
Riverside County Office of Education (RCOE), Pupil and Administrative Services 
Coordinator; Mr. Steven Ybarra, Principal, Sierra Middle School; Mr. Miceal Kelly, 
Riverside-Inyo-Mono-San Bernardino Advancement Via Individual Determination (RIMS 
AVID) RIMS AVID Regional Manager; and Ms. Debbie Ausman-Haskins, Principal, 
Mark Twain Elementary School.   
 
Mr. Tom Hunt, Vice President, arrived at 5:13 p.m. 
 
The second guest panel was on Academic English Learners which included the 
following panel members:  Ms. Melissa Bazanos, RCOE, Instructional Services 
Administrator; Dr. Maritza Rodriguez, University of California, Riverside, Graduate 
School of Education, Assistant Dean/Director of Teacher Education; Ms. Esther Garcia, 
Principal Liberty Elementary School; and Dr. Pati DeRobles, Instructional Services 
Specialist K-12, Program Quality, Academic English Learners. 
 
The Board members took a break from 6:02 to 6:10 p.m. 
 
Ms. Jannelle Kubinec, Director of National, State and Special Projects at WestEd, 
reviewed the template for LCAP with the Board members.  
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Mrs. Lock-Dawson left the meeting at 6:42 p.m., and turned the meeting over to Vice 
President Mr. Hunt. 
 
SECTION D – CONCLUSION 
 
D.1 Board Members’ Comments 
Mrs. Cloud thanked Mrs. Kubenic for her comments. 
 
Mr. Hunt said Mrs. Kubenic was very helpful.  He stated that he will need to have more 
information on the AEL program. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Mr. Hunt adjourned the Public Session at 6:48 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
Kathy Allavie 
Clerk 
Board of Education 

  
 


